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CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

October 8, 2019 

 
CALL TO ORDER – 

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Witman at 9:30 AM at the Pleasant Valley 

Community Center at 1605 E. Burnley Drive, Camarillo, CA 93010.  Barbara opened the 

meeting with a very cute sewing/quilting joke! 

 

WELCOME –  

Barbara reminded the audience that we are fragrance, cell phone & children free.  She pointed 

out emergency exits and asked that everyone be sure to sign in.  October birthdays were 

recognized.  She reminded us of Lost & Found container in Ways & Means.  The bulletin board 

has valuable information. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

PRESIDENT – 

Barbara announced that lunch will be at Jessica’s Restaurant today.  No dog bed scraps are 

needed at this time; however, pillow cases are.  Margaret Booker contradicted this and said she is 

ready to go again.  This will be resolved later.  It was reported that 32 dog blankets had been 

made & donated to a local shelter.  South Bay Quilters are here today, selling tickets for their 

opportunity quilt.  They also have postcards available for their February 15 & 16, 2020 quilt 

show in Torrance, California.  She announced that there are 2 missing rolling carts from the 

library.  There will be a “quilt” garage sale this Sunday at Leisure Village.  Barbara will send out 

information needed to enter gate.  A former member, Maxine Fritz, has recently passed away.  

October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month so get your Mammograms! 

 

TREASURER – 

Barbara reported that our current finances are good with these approximate balances: 

Checking $25,000-, Savings $33,000- & CD $18,000-.  

    

WORKSHOPS – 

Joey Strait showed samples for this month’s & next month’s machine applique classes.  Peggy 

Martin will be the speaker/instructor in January.  She has a quick method for paper piecing.  All 

classes have some openings. 

 

COMFORT GIVERS –  

Sandy Puchlevic announced that there are several quilts that need to be bound.  An audience 

member asked for their requirements for donation quilts.  This will be put in an upcoming 

newsletter. 
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TRAVEL – 

The next event will be a 3-day retreat (Nov. 4, 5 & 6) at the Poinsettia Pavilion.  There are still 3 

spots available.  There will be a pot luck on Tuesday.  Road 2 California bus trip is January 25, 

2020 with a cost of $65-.  This includes admission & a continental breakfast.  

 

BOM – 

Jonette displayed the current block.  Some of her blocks will be paper pieced but reminded us 

that there are lots of tutorials on line if someone needs help.  

 

QUILT SHOW – 

Barbara reminded us that the Quilt Show is in only 6 months!  All leadership rolls are now filled 

but lots of volunteers will be needed.  Linda Stone showed samples of appropriate red & white 

fabrics that could be used for the challenge quilt.  She again gave us 72” – 100” as the outside 

perimeter measurement.  Thelma will be handling a booth at the quilt show for both consigned & 

donated quilts for sale.  She showed us several antique quilts that she acquired recently.  

 

MISCELLANEOUS – 

Barbara announced names of guests & new members.  Barbara reminded us that there will be 

announcements after the speaker, so please stick around until final gavel. 

  

BREAK – 9:50 – 10:10 AM. 

 

SHOW & SHARE –  

Barbara reminded everyone that there is a sign in sheet for those that will allow pictures of their 

quilts to be published on our website. 

 

SPEAKER –  

Maribeth introduced today’s speaker Linda Sullivan & her husband Karl Sullivan from 

“Colourwerks” in Palm Desert. 

 

WAYS & MEANS –  

Barbara read numbers of winning tickets. 

 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS –  

Please take-home library crates & join us for lunch at Jessica’s. 

 

ADJOURNED – 11:17 AM. 

 

Susan Wilson, Secretary 
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